Minutes ARE January 14, 2009
Meeting called to order at 7:02 pm
Members present:


Vern KE5HXT, Chris KE5KPC, Richard K5SHT, Al KE5CNW, Bill W5WJH, John W5FFS, Joe KE5DUP, John WB4QHM, Ray WD8JKV, Pete KC5IMZ, Arthur KE5NJR, Sonny N1DFW, James KC5GVN.
Visitor Archie K5ABZ

Minutes:  Al made motion to accept the minutes for the December meeting.  Bill seconded.  Motion passed.
Treasures report:  
December’s begining balance is $1052.52 We had some deposits for a total of $260.  We issued two checks in the amount of $366.60.  The ending balance of December is $1031.92.  Pete motion to approve the treasures report  Joe seconded.  Motion passed.  

Chase Bank issued the club a bank card that will be returned and canceled.  

Dues are payable for the Year 2009 of $15.  Chris made some cards for the members to keep track if they have paid their dues.  We also have a form to update personal info.

Committee Reports:
Repeater Committee:  

The call sign on the repeater is not the club call sign and we will have to look at it and fix it.

Joe has talked to the chiefs and we may have a 2m repeater coming through a grant from the ECPAAA.  We are still looking for a location for the 2m repeater.  

Emergency Response Committee:   Euless radio club is going to teach a basic FRS radio class for Euless CERT.    
Al extended an invitation to the radio club to participate in the training class for CERT on damage assessments.  The class is on Jan. 23.  Let Joe KE5DUP know is you are interested in the training.

Today we received a new radio for the club to use for Emergency Communications.  It is a Yaesu 7800 and has a power supply.  We are going to put it in a kit to be able to be deployed in the event of an emergency.  It is on permanent loan from Tarrant County Health Department.  It is possible that we will receive a second radio.

Old Business:

January 31 is the Storm Watch class located in North Richland Hill at Birdville High School. 

March 14 TESSA in Colleyville at the Colleyville Center from 9am to 5pm.  For more info visit www.tessa.org.

There are 3 spots left for the joint club meeting at DFW Airport.  It is Jan 24 at 9am.

New Business:
Vern is going to put together an inventory list of all of the equipment along with the serial numbers.
We have two new members to vote in to the club Archie K5ABZ and Adam KE5OGE.  Both members are voted in by the majority of the members present at the January.
The Irving Radio Club has found a person to teach any class for licenses.  We may be able to contact this person to teach classes for Euless also.  Irving is interviewing this person and will let Vern and Chris know.

The next social for February 9th is going to be at Logan’s Steak House by the Northeast Mall.  The March 9th  social will be Fudruckers at Forest Ridge and 183.  The April 13th social will be at Texas Star.  All socials will be at 6pm.

Vern showed some videos of how to operate PSK31 after the meeting.  
February 22nd at 1 pm is going to be the next club play day.  We will be at the EOC playing with some digital modes.  If you want to bring some other play toys feel free to do so.

Show and Tell: 

Vern passed around his new toy, Yaesu 875.  
John W5FFS donated to the club a Surge Station and Noise Filter for a drawing.  Joe won.

Ray donated to the club some books for our library.  

Motion to adjourn was made by Pete at 8:15 pm.  Seconded by John.  Motion passed 

Minutes are submitted by Chris KE5KPC
